## FOWN OF AVON AVON PARK AND RECREATION COMMISSION

2016 AUG - 9 AM 11: 53 TOWN OLERK

Commissioners: Barbara Littlefield, Chairwoman Carl Fischer, Vice -Chairman Mike Lawler, Stephen McCarthy, Dan Hart

JULY 5, 2016

Avon Park and Recreation met at 7:00 with members Barbara Littlefield, Carl Fischer and Stephen McCarthy attending.

Minutes from March 15th through June 21st were reviewed. Carl motioned that all minutes be accepted with some corrections.

## **PLAYGROUNDS**

Carl reported that the wrong color slide at Miller Tracy playground will probably not be changed. He is getting no response from the company that installed it.

Carl will ask Bill Fitzgerald to order mulch for Lundgren playground. The school nurse has brought it to P&R's attention that the area has become a safety concern. It was also noted that we need Safety inspections for both playgrounds.

## SUMMER PROGRAM

One of the candidates for a councilors position did not meet the hiring requirements for the Town of Avon. The board reviewed an application from Matthew Keenan. Carl motioned that the board recommend to the Selectmen that Matthew Keenan be hired as a summer program councilor. Stephen 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion with all members in favor.

Carl will ask the Police Chief for a detail for Family Movie Night and the teen dance we are planning to hold at DeMarco Park.

Shanna Faro emailed Carl notifying him that she is working on getting approval for P&R to use DeMarco Park for a teen dance.

George Dolinsky will be asked to attend our July 19th meeting to discuss the upcoming STOYAC season.

Our next scheduled meeting will be on July 19th.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Geary, Secretary

Carol Leary

Avon Park and Recreation